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OH THIS HUMAN NATURE! 

There are three procedures in the events of an unusual dis
covery* or unusual revealment. 

First, its jealous close minded antagonists say the discoverer 
is crazy. 

Later, that he is sane, but that his discovery is of no benefit 
to mankind. 

And last, that the discovery is important, but everybody has 
known it right along. 

* There is no such thing as an original discovery.

Everything is always a rediscovery, because nothing is ever new, 
no ma�ter what it is, since it already has been in the infinity, 
in the universal mind which is without beginning or end. 

THROUGH 

THIS 

PORTAL 

A GREAT 

LEGACY 

OF THE 

PAST ... 
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WORLD IONIZATION INSTITUTE 

A Non-Profit Organization 

The objective of the World Ion
ization Institute is to teach 
man how to transform, trans
mute, equilibrate and ionize 
himself in preparation for an 
existence at a higher electro
magnetic frequency. This will 
involve changing the present 
3rd dimensional form of life in 
a way which will allow man to 
enter into the 4th dimension. 
When this occurs, mankind will 
then truly know what it is to 
exist and conform to the divine 
perfect immutable laws of the 
universe, achieving peace with
in man; and peace among nations 
in a new and perfect state of 
existence. 

Everything in the time - space 
- existence - continuum is gov
erned by the flawless unchange
able laws of God. It matters
not whether man knows or be-
1 ieves in them. They are here
for man to seek, find and to
obey. No one is excused from
any compliances. Break any one
of the laws, and the uncompro
mising consequences of cause
and effect will inescapably
follow.

Genisis 1:26. "And God said, 
let us make mankind in our 
image after our likeness. So 
God created man in his own 
image (perfect, without sick
ness or death)." 

This solar system including man 
is now expediently traversing 
into the 4th dimension and 
beyond. Thus man must equate 
his equilibrium unto an ultra 
high frequency through ioniza
tion and other factors. 

This is the purpose of man's 
existence; so that he can go 
onwards in his nuclear evolu
tion, unto higher dimensions 
and attain cosmic God con
sciousness. Cosmic God con
sciousness according to the 
Scriptures is: 

Matthew 5:48. "You (mankind, 
all of you irrespectively) 
are to be perfected even as 
your heavenly father is per
fected." Also: 

Luke 17:20. "Someone asked 
Christ, when is the kingdom of 
God coming? He answered say
ing, the kingdom of God does 
not come by observation (only 
by sitting in meditation en
deavoring to elevate your con
sciousness, or through prayers, 
or the like). Neither say, 
Behold! it is here, or behold! 
it is there ( after death) , 
for behold, the kingdom of God 
is within you ( in every atom 
of your priceless, magnificent 
body, in every Omnipresent mom
ent of your existence)." 

For those who are striving to 
attain cosmic God consciousness 
or the kingdom of God, and fail 
to understand that the well 
being of the physical body is 
the prerequisite to attain this 
full spiritual cosmic God 
awareness, here are words of 
wisdom from the greatest book 
on earth, the Bible. 

1 Corinthians 15:46. "But it is 
not the spiritual that comes 
first, but the physical, and 
then the spiritual." 
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As you can see, it is beyond a 
question of a doubt, that the 
first concern of man must be 
for the physical, before taking 
the second step, the spiritual. 
Man cannot develop in his spir
itual understanding of God 
until he faces the major ques
tions of life, which are: Who 
.is he? Why is he here on earth? 
and, What is his purpose in 
life? 

Here is the answer: 

1 Corinthians 15:26. "And the 
last enemy to be destroyed will 
be death. 

53. "For this corruptible body
must put on incorruption, and
this mortal body must put on
immortality (while man is
still alive he must prepare his
physical body through ioniza
tion, so he will be able to
transform and transmute it into
an infinisonic nuclear energy
1 ight body).

54. "But when this mortal body
puts on immortality, then shall
come to pass, the word that is
written, death shall be swal
lowed up in victory.

55. "O death where is thy vic
tory? O death where is thy
sting?"

As man is now approaching this 
new age of cosmic understand
ing, he is on the threshold of 
unlocking the vibrating, throb
bing· God power that dwells in 
the divinity of an atom. 

Since everything created in the 
macrocosm and microcosm is com
posed of atoms - atomic energy, 
everything in the time - space 
- existence continuum is always
in the process of nuclear evo
lution or devolution; that is,
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one can either expand, or con
tract, the power within the 
atom. By expanding the power, 
one can harness the atom to its 
full kinetic, ionized poten
tial. By contracting the power 
within the atom, one wastes and 
fails to release the unlimited 
power of nature - the available 
inertia that is within every 
limitless unfathomable atom. 

In a piece of paper one square 
inch, there is an abundance of 
unharnessed energy, sufficient 
to fly a giant jet many times 
around the world without re
fuelling. 

And within every atomic cell of 
our magnificent priceless body,
there is the never ending God
power to accomplish the ulti
mate; overcome death.

Since man lost this knowledge, 
he must now find it and undo 
his mistake in order to regain 
his God heritage. This is the 
compelling law of the universe. 

Wisdom 2:23. "For God formed 
man to be imperishable. In the 
image of his own nature God 
made man (immortal)." 

And what is within man, in 
every divine atom of every cell 
of his body, is everywhere the 
same. And what is not within 
man, is nowhere else to be 
found; for man is the macrocosm 
and microcosm. 

Thus, every man is a divinity 
in disguise. His destiny is to 
remove this disguise, so he can 
walk without the mask of fool
ishness upon him. 

The best selling book on earth, 
the Bible, commands every man -
physician know thyself and heal 
thyself. 
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If man does not know ,himself, 
who will? Meditate and you 
will. 

Dr. Carey A. Reams has been 
actively involved for over 40 
years in research. He has 
brought forth from the univers
al mind of God an exact and 
proven scientific program, "The 
Reams Biological Theory Of 
Ionization", with applications 
in: human nutrition, agricul
tural engineering and animal 
husbandry. 

Many of Dr. Reams' theories in
corporate Dr. Albert Einstein's 
E=mc2 formula regarding the 
conservation of mass and 
energy. Dr. Einstein and Dr. 
Reams on many occasions have 
dis cussed the Theory of Rela
tivity extensively. 

Einstein's theories regarding 
energy are only half complete. 
Einstein knew how energy could 
be taken apart, but did not 
know how nature assembled it. 
When matter such as wood is 
burning, it gives off heat and 
electrical energy. A growing 
plant captures energy from the 
sun and converts it into mat
ter; this deals with the miss
ing half of Einstein's equa
tion. The Reams Biological 
Theory of Ionization (RBTI) is 
the other half of Einstein's 
equation. Dr. Reams is a 
genius in the field of energy 
utilization, ionization and 
mineralization of the soil and 
all life: plant, animal and 
man. 

The universal laws of nature 
are the laws of God, whoever 
violates any of them must 
encounter the outcome. When 
the laws of heal th are broken, 
the result is sickness and 
disease. 
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Disease means body not at ease 
or dis-ease; this occurs when 
the body is not at peace or in 
harmony with nature. 

Although the reasons for health 
problems appear to be vast, 
they generally fall into one of 
three categories: 

1. Emotional
2 . Structural 
3. Chemical

All three affect each other, 
but by far chemical imbalances 
and deficiencies play the major 
part. This translates directly 
as mineral deficiencies and 
imbalances becasue minerals are 
the keys to chemical balance in 
the system. 

Dr. Carey Reams a is covered the 
Biological Theory of Ionization 
and developed a unique urine/ 
saliva test which reveals loss
es of energy in the system. 

This is accomplished through 
the use of mathematical equa
tions. An analysis of the 
urine and saliva is performed 
according to set standard pro
cedure and a set . of variables 
for an equation is obtained. 
The individual's equation is 
then compared to an equation 
which reflects perfect heal th. 
The deviations and sequences of 
deviations reflect energy loss
es. This test provides a pre
cise and accurate picture of 
the body's chemical balance 
which is used to design an in
dividual nutritional program 
which will help the body to be 
more energy efficient. 

Everywhere - everything in the 
time - space - existence con
tinuum is governed by the laws 
of ionization and conservation 
of mass and energy. 
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This means that mass and energy 
through ionization are perpe
tually either being taken apart 
or put together. For example: 
all biological 1 if e whether 
man, animal or plant does not 
grow in the sense that man 
envisions, but it is put to
gether magnetically, ion upon 
ion according to a specific 
frequency. Likewise, these 
same ions can be taken apart or 
changed in various ways. The 
universal law of cause and 
effect governs this process of 
ionization and deionization as 
nature follows the path of 
least resistance. 

An ion is an electrically 
charged particle of matter, 
moving.in an electric field of 
energy, consisting of an atom 
or group of atoms. 

The meaning of ionization in 
part is: to convert or be con
verted wholly or partly into 
ions, to render or conduct 
electricity by the formation of 
ions. One aspect of ionization 
is the conversion or adaption 
of various forms of energy 
which results in the availabil
ity to man of 1 ife sustaining 
nuclear energy and light. In 
other words, a higher form of 
energy in an enhanced form of 
existence is continually avail
able once a new ionic equili
brium has been established and 
is thereafter perpetuated. 

The following words of wisdom 
are quotes from: "The Weeping 
Angel Prophecy". 

"A brand new concept will burst 
upon the waiting consciousness 
of all mankind". 

"This concept will concern it
self with the unlocking of the 
divinity of the atoms of which 
you are constructed". 
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"It will emphasize motive. Not 
the limited motive of mere sur
vival, but the unlimited motive 
of spiritual nuclear evolution 
of the consciousness within the 
nucleus of the atom" 

The world Ionization Institute 
will be instrumental in reveal
ing this and opening the eyes 
of mankind to the truth. 

Through the World Ionization 
Institute, a non-profit organ
ization, people will gather 
together in joint participa
tion, in a general assembly of 
cooperation to work toward a 
common goal. Here people will 
come from all walks of life 
with various professions, tal
ents and skills offering their 
help. Communities and educa
tional facilities will be built 
to accommodate the mentioned. 
Here the mutual learning, 
teaching and sharing of daily 
activities will be put into 
use, giving man a greater spir
itual understanding of nature 
and love for one another; 
thereby bringing God back into 
the daily activities of one's 
existence. 

United together under the goal 
of the World Ionization Insti
tute, there will be strength 
and knowledge. Apart, there is 
weakness, because each one is 
going his own way with parts of 
the Divine Plan missing in 
their objectives. 

Dr. Albert Einstein once said, 
"man can examine matter under a 
microscope up to a point, but 
when matter disappears he will 
have to revert to metaphysics". 
Metaphysics in part is: the 
unexplained, unseen and yet 
there; that area of science 
which 1 ies between physics and 
the beginning of the spiritual. 
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True peace will only come when 
man first makes peace within 
himself, with nature and with 
God. When man is in a state of 
constant turmoil within him
self, he will never find peace, 
no matter where he searches. 
When the body, mind and soul of 
man are sick and undernourish
ed, he is out of rhythm with 
love and peace. 

1 Corinthians 15:46. "But it is 
not the spiritual that comes 
first, but the physical, and 
then the spiritual." 

Good health is being in accord 
and harmony with the laws of 
nature and of the universe. 
The laws of nature are the im
mutable laws of God. No man on 
earth has the power to absolve 
anyone from them. 

The objective at this time, 
during this cosmic cycle, com
pels man to fully understand 
the mystery of life and conquer 
death. Thus man must now com
prehend first the mystery of 
the physical, before he can go 
onwards to the second step -
the perplexing spi�itual. 

And there was never a time that 
you were not in existence, and 
there will never be a time that 
you will ever cease to exist, 
for you are eternal, in the in
finity without beg inning or 
end. 

The initial criteria to achieve 
the intent are: 
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1. Teach mankind the Reams Bio
logical Theory Of Ionization
and the equations of life.

2. Establish a full scale pilot
project in agriculture.

3. Later this will expand to
facilitate an unlimited po
tential that will stagger
one's imagination.

Truly this is the scenario, the 
objective of the World Ioniza
tion Institute. 

Great visions and understand
ings have always encountered 
violent opposition from medio
cre minds - Albert Einstein. 

All questions have answers -
even immortality. Thus the 
greatest of all secrets, the 
mystery of life and death has 
no hidden answers from anyone,· 
but each hides it from himself 
because of a mental inability 
to grasp it. 

Love is the instrument that the 
Omnipotent God reserved for man 
to conquer. Through it, the 
mystery of sickness and death 
shall be swallowed up in 
victory. 

Now if man were to let himself 
be guided by the light of 
reason and the Spirit of God, 
concerning the truth within 
these pages, he would let the 
mind be bold. 

Time is of the essence! 
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DR. CAREY A. REAMS 

Dr. Carey A. Reams is the 
discoverer of the Biological 
Theory of Ionization. He was 
born in 1904, in Orlando, 
Florida. During World War II 
he was a Major in the U.S. Army 
Corp of Chemical Engineers. 
While on h-is tour of duty in
the Phillipines, he sustained 
severe injuries. 

Dr. Reams had 177 pieces of 
steel shrapnel removed from his 
body. One of the pieces of 
shrapnel went right through his 
pancreas which is almost non
functional. The pancreas in 
the body is responsible for the 
production of insulin, alcohol 
and affects the production of 
thyroxine. The insulin regu-
1 ates the level of sugar in the 
blood, the alcohol regulates 
the body temperature and the 
thyroxine regulates the body 
weight by dissolving excess fat 
from the system. His pancreas 
was so badly mangled that it 
was not regulating the alcohol, 
therefore his body temperature 
went down to 7 6 degrees. Dr. 
Reams is one of the 6 soldiers 
of World War II whose temper
ature went below 90 degrees and 
survived. There were a number 
of months when he was freezing 
to death while around him there 
was the sweltering heat of the 
South Pacific. 

These injuries left him with 
severe pain and on crutches. 
Every moment was an agony. 
After the injury, he would 
often hemorrhage for long per
iods of time and was forced to 
drag his feet behind him while 
on crutches. This occurred in 
an earlier part of a very full 

and unusual life which is still 
unfolding as the years pass. 

Men like Dr. Reams are very 
highly evolved souls. When a 
man has an important mission to 
fulfill, the hand of God is 
upon him. Herein is a further 
account of what happened to Dr. 
Carey Reams from the book, "I 
Believe in Miracles", by 
Kathryn Kuhlman. 

"MISS KUHLMAN, EVANGELIST, 
HOLDS HEALING SERVICES HERE. 
CONVERT TOSSES AWAY CRUTCHES. 
Climax of the program was 
reached when a man on crutches, 
who said he had not walked 
unaided since 1945, was told to 
throw away his supports. He 
did so, and walked briskly up 
and down the aisles, back and 
forth across the stage, stret
ching his leg muscles as he was 
directed. Beaming, Miss Kuhlman 
carried his c:rutches, later 
casting them aside. The man 
declared through a loudspeaker 
that he had hea-t:d of Miss 
Kuhlman in Florida through a 
magazine article, and had made 
a special trip alone by bus, to 
Butler, to attend her services 
for healing." 

These words blazened across the 
front page of the Butler (Pa.} 
Eagle, January 1 , 19 51. There 
was nothing secondhand about 
this newspaper story. 

Evidently the editor of the 
paper or one of its reporters 
had sat among the crowd at the 
Penn Theater the previous day, 
watching wide-eyed at the mar
velous manifestation of the 
healing power of God. 
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Carey Reams, the man who had 
thrown away his crutches, had 
three children. Only the eld
est, four years old when he had 
gone off to war, thought she 
could vaguely remember what her 
father was 1 ike before he was 
almost fatally injured at Luzon 
during World War II. The other 
younger children had no recol
lection of ever seeing their 
father without crutches. So 
far as they knew, he had always 
been paralyzed from the waist 
down, suffering intense pain. 

They listened wonderingly to 
other children talk of how 
their fathers took them on pic
nics and hikes in the woods and 
swimming - and knew that for 
some reason they couldn't 
understand, their father was 
different. With legs that 
couldn't move, he could never 
take them out on any sort of 
outing. How could he when he 
couldn't even walk? 

Carey Reams was a Chemical Eng
ineer in the services during 
World War II. On January 1, 
1945, the Allied Forces estab
lished a beachhead on Luzon. 
Carey's unit was ordered to 
drive toward Manila and free 
those men who had been captured 
by the Japanese four years 
before. 

It was a rough assignment. The 
unit happened to land in a 
marsh in water. As Carey says: 
"There was plenty of water, 
too, and every time we tried to 
get out on the highway, we were 
silhouetted against the sky, 
and snipers hidden in the moun
tains would shoot at us. We 
had to stay in the water the 
first day". 

The second day the typhoon 
started, the heavens seemed to 
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open as the rains poured down. 
On the fourth day, Carey's 
company commander was shot and 
killed within six feet of him. 
The commanding officer who 
immediately replaced him had 
his own engineer so Carey was 
ordered to the next company 
about six miles away. It was 
on his way there to report for 
duty that it happened. 

By now the bridge was washed 
out, • and the truck had to go 
around and over some fill. "It 
was on this fill", says Carey, 
"that we hit the land mine. 
The truck was blown to smither
eens". 

That was the last that Carey 
knew for a long time. Thirty
one days later he came to on an 
operating table, twenty-five 
hundred miles away from where 
he had been wounded. He didn't 
know where he was or what had 
happened, but as he regained 
consciousness, he remembered 
murmuring - and what he meant 
he still doesn't know - "I sure 
did land easy". Immediately 
after these words were spoken, 
he was anaesthetized for the 
ensuing brain surgery. 

For the next six weeks, Carey 
floated in and out of consci
ousness - and then he was ship
ped home, more dead than alive. 
He was one of only five survi
vors in his entire company and, 
says he, with tears in his 
eyes, "There would be only four 
of us alive today had I not 
gotten to that service in the 
Penn Theater in Butler on that 
December 31 in 1950". 

Carey's remark that he had 
"landed easily" made when he 
first regained consciousness, 
could hardly have been more 
mistaken. 
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He had been crushed from the 
waist through the pelvis; his 
right eye was gone; he had lost 
all his teeth; his jawbone was 
fractured; his neck was broken, 
and his back was broken in two 
places. The lower part of his 
body was completely paralyzed. 
His legs, like dead weights, 
hung entirely without sensa
tion, but in those parts of his 
body in which he still retained 
feeling, the pain was incredi
bly intense. 

"Any movement there", recalls 
Carey, "would cause almost 
deathly agony. And if, for 
example, my feet got cold, and 
the blood started to flow back 
up, it seemed to strike the 
nerves and the pain was almost 
unbearable. With no control of 
my body, and the awful pain, 
life didn't seem worth living 
except for my children. 
Because of them, I never really 
wanted to die - and I wouldn't 
give up". 

At the same time, Carey was 
suffering, hemorrhage after 
hemorrhage and had lost sixty 
pounds in weight. Before his 
healing in Butler, he had been 
operated on some 41 times. He 
was all too familiar with the 
inside of hospitals - two over
seas - then Letterman General 
Hospital in California - a hos
pital in Georgia - and in the 
five years prior to his heal-

. ing, he had been repeatedly ho
spitalized in the Veterans Ad
ministration Hospital in Flor
ida. 

Although Carey's body was 
such shocking condition, 
mind was clear as crystal, 
as he says, "I see now that 

in 
his 
and 
God 
all was taking care of me 

along"; for many people who 
knew that Carey was a good 
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engineer and could not go out 
on the job, brought him their 
engineering problems and blue
prints - and al though he could 
not walk a step, and for many, 
many months could not even 
leave his bed, he was thus able 
to support his family. 

By December of 1950, however, 
he was in desperate straits 
physically. He was now virtu
ally unable to eat food of any 
kind; he was suffering repeated 
hemorrhages, and his 1 ife was 
slowly but surely ebbing out. 

"You know", he says, "sometimes 
we just have to hold on when 
there is nothing else to hold 
on to-and I was at that point. 
I was just hanging on to life 
by a thread". 

It was a few days before 
Christmas when the local Veter
ans Administration doctor or
dered Carey back to Bay Pines, 
the Veteran� Administration 
Hospital near St. Petersburg. 

"These Veterans Administration 
doctors are wonderful", says 
Carey, "and I can't praise them 
and the wonderful government 
hospitals enough. They give 
you the very best that science 
has to of fer. But th is time I

refused to go. I remember say
ing, 'No, doctor. If I'm going 
to die, I want to spend th is 
last Christmas with my family. 
It's only a question now of a 
few days until the holidays. 
After Christmas you can do 
whatever you want with me.' It 
was during these days," Carey 
continued, "that I happened to 
read an article about Kathryn 
Kuhlman in a national magazine. 
At the same time, I received 
letters from three different 
friends telling me about the 
healing services in Pittsburgh. 
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These friends had written to 
ask me why I didn't try to get 
to Pittsburgh to one of her 
services. "Pittsburgh, Penn
sylvania, did not seem so 
remote to me, for my wife was 
from Pittsburgh, and I also 
knew Clyde Hill, a driver for 
the Yellow Cab Company. The 
thought flashed through my mind 
that perhaps I could stay with 
my friend, should I decide to 
make the trip. The more I 
thought about it, the more I 
realized that getting to a 
miracle service was my last and 
only hope". 

The big quest ion was, how to 
get there? Not only was Carey 
paralyzed, but he was so weak 
from loss of blood through 
hemorrhaging that . he could 
hardly· sit up. He didn't feel 
physically able to ride to 
Pittsburgh under any circum
stances. If he attempted the 
trip, he knew one of two things 
would happen: he would either 
die before he could return to 
Florida or he would be healed. 
"But," as he puts it, "I final
ly decided that God hadn't kept 
me hanging on to life by a 
thread for so long for nothing. 
I truly believed that He would 
heal me if I could just get to 
Pittsburgh - and that when I 
was well, He would give me 
something to do for Him". 

On December 28, early on a 
Thursday morning, Carey, all 
alone, painfully and slowly 
c 1 imbed aboard a bus bound for 
Pittsburgh. Approximately 
thirty-six hours later he 
arrived at Carnegie Hall to 
attend the Friday Miracle Serv
ice. At the doors he was del
ivered a crushing blow: the 
service had been dismissed an 
hour before. He never dreamed 
the service had started at 9 
o'clock in the morning! 
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Totally exhausted; on the verge 
of collapse from weakness so 
that even with the aid of his 
crutches he could scarcely 
stand; and in almost intoler
able pain, he only wondered if 
he could hold out for the next 
two days, when his friend, the 
cab driver, would take him to 
the Sunday service scheduled 
to be held in Butler, Pennsyl
vania. 

Throughout the next 4 8 hours, 
he had only one thought in mind 
- to hang on to life till he
could get to the Butler Meet
ing. This was the determina
tion - the faith, that God in
His tender mercy would please
give him the strength to live
long enough to get to the Penn
Theater at Butler on December
31, 1950.

He almost didn't make it. With 
less than 24 hours to go, he 
suffered another extraordinar
ily severe hemorrhage - which 
left him so weak he could not 
get up or walk with the help of 
two strong men. With their 
assistance he arrived at the 
Penn Theater. 

At the front door almost all 
hope left h irn, for he was told 
that all seats were taken; ther 
was no more room inside. There 
he stood, clinging to his crut
ches, supported by two men, in 
the freezing outside tempera
ture. So near and yet so far -
so weak that every minute 
seemed an hour. 

Just as he was about to give up 
the last vestige of hope, some
one inside who had noted his 
predicament offered him her 
seat. "I have been healed", she 
said. Grateful beyond words, 
he entered the theater. Did he 
feel the glory of God the mo
ment he walked in? 
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"Not just at first", he smiles 
in recollection; "I was in so 
much pain when I first came in 
that for the first few minutes 
I couldn't even think about 
anything else but a little 
later I was to know Him as I 
had never known Him before. 

"Just as I was being seated", 
recalls Carey, "Miss Kuhlman 
began to speak. The first 
thing she said was, "The 
meeting this afternoon is a 
soul-searching meeting and not 
one for healing". 

If Mr. Reams had thought his 
hope was on the bottom rung of 
the ladder earlier, he found 
now that there was still 
another rung to go. There he 
sat, half frozen, so weak he 
had to use his crutches for 
braces to sit up, and he heard 
me say that this meeting was 
not for healing! 

"I thought then I was 
physically", Carey says; 
now I know that I was 
dying to self". 

dying 
"but 
only 

"It was a wonderful sermon", he 
continued in recollection, "and 
blessed everyone but me. I had 
traveled over one thousand 
miles to be healed; the meeting 
was coming to a close, and I 
had not been healed". 

Many souls had been saved that 
day, more than fifty men had 
responded to the altar call, 
and many marvelous healings had 
been received, but Carey Reams 
was not 'among those healed. He 
was cruelly disappointed and 
was filled with utter despair. 

The strains of the last hymn 
had just died away, and the 
theater was so quiet you could 
have heard a pin drop. 

11 

In Carey's words: "Miss Kuhlman 
raised her hand for a benedic
tion, but she didn't speak a 
word, and my heart sank. At 
that moment all my hope was 
gone. Then very slowly her 
hand came down and she looked 
directly at me, and pointing a 
finger straight at me she said, 
"Are you from Florida? My hopes 
soared as I replied, 'Yes' . 
Then," Carey went on, "she ask
ed me to stand up and I said, 
'I can't' - and she said, firm
ly, 'IN THE NAME OF JESUS,, 
STAND UP AND LOOK UP, AND 
WALK!" 

Carey started to get up on his 
crutches. The aisles were 
narrow, and he had on a big, 
heavy overcoat. It was ten 
degrees below zero that day in 
Butler, and coming from Florida 
he wasn't used to cold like 
that. Attempting to get down 
that narrow aisle, bundled in 
an overcoat, paralyzed and 
manipulating crutches on the 
slanty floor - trying not to 
step on people's feet. It was 
no mean task to look up, but 
somehow he managed to achieve 
it. 

"All of a sudden", relates 
Carey, "Miss Kuhlman said: 
'Take that right crutch away'. 
I tried it and it worked: my 
leg bore my weight and I 
remember being amazed how she 
knew this would be the case". 

At that moment the pain in his 
body instantly vanished. "It 
was 1 ike a 1 ight going out," 
Carey described, "or 1 ike ink 
spreading on a blotter". 

Realizing that his one leg was 
successfully bearing his 
weight, Carey dropped the sec
ond crutch and stood alone and 
unaided. 
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Miss Kuhlman then told me to 
come up on the platform," he 
relates. "The steps were very 
narrow and very steep-about 
twelve of them in all. Two 
big, strong gentlemen stepped 
up to my side to help me, but I 
didn't need any help. I walked 
on to the platform like a bird 
flying up. I seemed hardly to 
touch the floor, and I didn't 
walk toward Miss Kuhlman, I 
ran." 

Was he surprised at his heal
ing? "No, I was not," he re
plied in firm tone. "Th is i.s 
what I came for." Was he amazed 
when he found himself walking 
without crutches? "No, I was 
not," he responded." I expected 
to walk without them." 

And this is the answer. "On 
that first day, Miss Kuhlman 
told me to look up," Carey 
Reams says with a smile, "and 
I've been looking up ever 
since, in praise and thanks
giving to God." 

The day after his healing, 
Carey borrowed a little over a 
hundred dollars from his 
friend, Clyde, using most of it 
for payment in full on a second 
hand truck. He needed a truck 
to take his wife's furniture, 
which was in storage in Pitts
burgh back to Florida. That 
afternoon he helped load the 
truck with furniture, and drove 
it back to Florida! 

A man, helpless, paralyzed and 
dying, was touched by the Great 
Physician-instantly healed, and 
the next day loaded a truck 
with furniture and drove all 
the way from Pittsburgh, Penn
sylvania, to Florida. This is 
God, and Carey Reams is a liv
ing testimony to His power. 
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Three days later he drove into 
his own garage in Florida and 
walked unannouned into the liv
ing room of his home where his 
three children were playing. 
All three children looked up 
and gasped as he strode into 
the room. They sat motionless 
for several seconds, they could 
not believe their own eyes, for 
this was the first time in 
their lives that the two young
est children had ever seen 
their father walking without 
his crutches. Then suddenly, 
the full realization of what 
had happened came upon them, 
their daddy could walk, their 
daddy was healed, and as Carey 
put it, "They all began to 
chirp. Only children filled 
with glee can make that pecu-
1 iar chirrup sound, like happy 
birds." Half-laughing and 
half-crying, they jumped up and 
down and clapped their little 
hands, and then just looked. 

"I was just so happy, I could 
not do anything but watch them 
and. rejoice," Carey continued. 
"I hadn't realized that my re
joicing would go any further 
than myself, and the children 
really cared so much. But my, 
how they did rejoice that 
night! I only wish I had a 
picture of the joy and wonder 
on their faces as they saw me 
stand there without crutches, 
and then walk across the room 
to them." 

With seventeen dollars left of 
the money he had borrowed from 
the cab driver-with this as his 
sole capital, he went into 
business for himself. From the 
very beginning, this business 
thrived. Carey is a Consultant 
Agricultural Engineer, and was 
a candidate for Commissioner of 
Agriculture for Florida. 
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There were some in the audito
rium the day that Carey Reams 
was healed, who had difficulty 
in believing 'what they saw, so 
spectacularly dramatic it was. 
I, myself, had never seen Mr. 
Reams before; he had come from 
a great distance and I knew no
thing about him. To allay any 
doubts as to the verity of his 
healing, I had his background 
carefully looked into. • He was 
given excellent character ref
erences by all who knew him, 
including several judges. His 
previous condition was found to 
be exactly as he had claimed 
it, and his medical records are 
on file in the hospitals as he 
has stated. His healing is an 
indisputable miracle, wrought 
by an all-powerful and all-mer
ciful God. 

"Every night we have our family 
devotions. The children love 
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you and will never forget you. 
They never hush talking about 
Miss Kuhlman." Greater appre
ciation I have never seen on 
the face of a man, than was 
expressed on the face of Mr. 
Reams as he spoke those words. 
I replied swiftly, what I be-
1 ieved: that this is simply 
because they are so greatful to 
Jesus for what He did for their 
daddy. 

I urged him once again, to em
phasize to his children that I 
had nothing to do with his 
healing. Such miracles are 
always due to the power of the 
Holy Spirit and His power 
alone. One thing God will not 
share with any human being, and 
that is the "glory." "For 
thine is the kingdom, and the 
power, and the glory, forever." 
Matthew 6:14 
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